Pack Alert

September 2013

Welcome Back!

Another Scouting year is upon us and we are getting ready for another greatly year at the 115th Cub Pack.

Our first meeting will be held on Thursday, September 19th, at our regular meeting location, Century Public School. As in previous years, the meetings will be held from 7PM to 8:30PM.

Registration

If you have not yet registered, you have until September 19th to do so. We have been reserving places in the Pack for returning members. However, many new families have approached us and want to join our Pack. After September 19th, we will start accepting new registrations.

Registration is \$200 per member and can be paid by cash or with a cheque payable to "Scouts Canada 115 Ottawa". The registration form is available here:

http://www.scouts.ca/sites/default/files/Participant-2013-2014-Registration-en.pdf

Fall Camp

The Pack will be camping from October 4th to October 6th at Opemikon. This is an outdoor camp where Cubs will be sleeping in tents. More details will be coming soon.

A meeting will be dedicated to camp preparation on September 26th.

Parent Meeting

During the regular meeting of September 26th, we ask for one parent of each family to attend a parent meeting. We will be going over the equipment required for the fall camp. We will also discuss the expectations for the next Cub year.

Apple Day

On the weekend of Oct 12th, the Pack will be participating in Apple Day. This is a fund raising activity where Cubs reach out to our community for support. We are hoping that each Cub is able to volunteer 2 hours over the weekend for this activity.

Important Dates

Here are some dates of upcoming events:

• Fall Camp: Oct 4th to Oct 6th

Apple Day: Oct 12th

Baloo's Urban Quest: Saturday, Oct 26th

Calendar

The Pack is maintaining an electronic calendar that can be accessed via a web browser or most



portable devices. The calendar includes the time and location of all regular meetings and weekend outings for the Pack, It also features Group Committee meetings which are not attended by Cubs. However, since parents are always welcome to join in those meetings, they are made available via the calendar for completeness.

The calendar can be accessed using a web browser at this address:

https://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=115.cubs%40gmail.com&ctz=America/Toronto

The calendar can be accessed via most portable devices using the following address:

https://www.google.com/calendar/ical/115.cubs%40gmail.com/public/basic.ics

Contact Us

- Myles Williams, Akela, <u>myles-ea@hotmail.com</u>, 613-769-4381
- Stéphane Papineau, Kaa, stephane@lumenhomes.ca, 613-225-6525
- John Lyons, Rikki Tiki Tavi, <u>jlyons65@gmail.com</u>, 613-228-9325
- JP Fiset, Baloo, <u>ip@fiset.ca</u>, 613-225-7648
- Leo Snair, Keego, ellwood68@gmail.com, 613-225-0499
- Sean Goforth, seangoforth@sympatico.ca 613-225-5680
- Mike Ruddick, <u>mjr115th@gmail.com</u>
- Dawn McLeod, dawnandian@gmail.com, 613-224-9726